
	
URGENT	OPEN	LETTER	TO	MEL	STRIDE	MP	ON	THE	LOAN	CHARGE	

	
Dear Mel, 
 
We are writing an urgent letter to you, following the debate on the Loan Charge, due to the 
unfortunate suspension of the House of Commons which prevented the debate being 
concluded and hearing from you, as the responsible Minister.  
 
This is most unfortunate and we had hoped – as so many MPs stressed in the debate – to 
hear you announce that the Government will suspend the Loan Charge for 6 months to allow 
for an independent review, as the motion proposed.  
 
We are writing to you, as a matter of urgency, to ask you to announce this delay, with the 
Loan Charge due to come in tomorrow, Friday 5th April.  
 
The will of the House of Commons was clear, with many Conservative MPs criticising the Loan 
Charge and making clear they supported the motion. As you know, there have been suicides 
of people affected by the Loan Charge. With the huge anxiety thousands of people are facing, 
we believe that a pause and a review is vital and the right and responsible thing to do. You 
cannot deny any longer the huge weight of concern amongst MPs, including many in your 
own party: it was clear today that the Loan Charge in its current form is not supported by a 
majority of MPs. We urge you, as the Rt Hon Cheryl Gillan MP said, to listen to and act upon 
the will of the House.    
  
We urge you to do the right thing and announce an immediate suspension of the Loan 
Charge. The debate will still need to be concluded and a date scheduled, but with the Loan 
Charge coming in tomorrow, this cannot wait till then. We therefore urge you to announce 
this today to give peace of mind to thousands of people and their families and allow for a 
proper review.  
 
If you do not do this – and we sincerely hope you will – then when the debate is concluded, 
we are minded to push the motion to a vote to demand that you change course and suspend 
the Loan Charge. We hope that this will not be necessary and that you will, as we had hoped 
today in the debate, now announce a 6 month delay.  
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